Church members’ Finance Report for May covering the four month period to 30th April 2021.

As I said at the last Members’ meeting in March, it has been more than a year since we first closed the church building due to COVID and the subsequent loss of the “blue bag” offerings from the Sunday services has continued to adversely affect regular giving in the first four months of the New Year. That said, however, the months of March and April have seen a slight upturn in the offerings received and we are hopeful that this trend will continue as we slowly return to “normal” church life.

As regards the detailed finances for the first four months of the year, offerings (£96,000) were reported as £8,000 below budget, which has been driven by the loss of “blue bag” revenue of £5,000 and a general drop in standing orders of £3,000. Whilst we hope to see a recovery in the “blue bag” revenue (cash and envelopes) as the church gets back to normal, the drop in standing orders remains a concern. The12 month rolling average for total offerings (the slide I present at the Members' meeting) now shows a 11.2% reduction year on year, a slight improvement since our last Members’ meeting (13.0% reduction). 

The slight pick up in offerings in April and March, together with the help of the one-off donation of £5,000 received in February, has meant that we have received total income of £104,000 in the first four months of the year, which is only £1000 under budget. This is a very blessed position to be in when one considers the challenging times we are living in. 

As regards expenditure, total expenditure to date is £116,000, which is £11,000 under budget. As reported at the last Members’ meeting, whilst the unbudgeted furlough payments (£4,000) continue to reduce expenditure (they reduced the cleaning team’s costs), we also continue to make significant savings due to the restrictions of COVID and the subsequent inactivity. 

Taking income and expenditure together gives us an overall deficit after two months of £12,000 against a budgeted deficit of £22,000. 
In the last church newsletter I mentioned that Chris Follett has spent many hours compiling our Gift Aid return to the government. I am pleased to say that in May (not yet included in our reported financial numbers) we have now received a Gift Aid refund of £69,000 from the government. This was higher than expected (budget £62,000) because we were able to claim gift aid on the unexpected large donations we received in December 2020.
 Chris has also been busy preparing the individual letters for all those that have made offerings to the church this year. These annual “giving” letters have now been sent out or have been made available for those attending the RBC services. Many thanks to Chris for all he does in dealing with the finances of the church and please do contact him if you have any questions regarding the letters.
In summary, in spite of the shortfall in offerings, we remain in a strong cash position and ready to fully engage in our work to extend His kingdom as we emerge from lockdown.

But who am I, and who are my people, that we should be able to give as generously as this? Everything comes from you, and we have given you only what comes from your hand. (1 Chronicles 29:14).

Craig Rowland

